Mayor & Commissioners Meeting Minutes

February 21, 2018


  The Mayor and Commissioners

of the Town of Elkton
February 21, 2018
The Mayor and Commissioners of the Town of Elkton (the “Board”) held their second regularly scheduled meeting in February on this date at 7:00 p.m.  The following persons were present:  Commissioners Charles H. Givens, Sr.; Mary Jo Jablonski and Earl M. Piner, Sr.; Town Administrator Lewis H. George, Jr.; Director of Finance Steven H. Repole; Director of Public Works J. Daniel Handley, P.E.; Police Chief Matthew J. Donnelly; Administration Office Secretary L. Michelle Henson; and Town Attorney John P. Downs, Esquire. Mayor Robert J. Alt and Commissioner Jean A. Broomell were excused from the meeting.

Commissioner Givens called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and led all those in attendance in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Commissioner Givens announced that Mayor Alt is out of town and Commissioner Broomell is under the weather.


ACTION:
The minutes of the February 7, 2018 meeting were approved on a motion made by Commissioner Jablonski.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Piner and approved by all present with no corrections or amendments.


ACTION:
The financial report and the bills submitted for payment were approved on a motion made by Commissioner Piner.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Jablonski and approved by all present.

Public Hearing 

Ordinance 3-2018 Amending the Elkton Zoning Ordinance, Article VIII., 
Nonconforming Situations, Section 10 Reserved 

Presented for Introduction

Commissioner Givens declared the Public Hearing open at 7:02 p.m.


Mr. George presented Ordinance 3-2018 for the purpose of amending the Elkton Zoning Ordinance, Article VIII, Nonconforming Situations, for introduction. He stated that all lots that were improved prior to 1970 are non-conforming under the Town’s current zoning, and stated Ordinance 3-2018 provides the opportunity for the owner of a property that was improved prior to 1970 to request a setback variance when re-developing the lot.

Commissioner Givens queried those in attendance for comments regarding Ordinance 3-2018. 

Hearing no questions or comments, Commissioner Givens declared the Public Hearing closed at 7:03 p.m. and requested a vote regarding introduction of Ordinance 3-2018.


ACTION:
Ordinance 3-2018 Amending the Elkton Zoning Ordinance, Article VIII., Nonconforming Situations, Section 10 Reserved was approved for introduction on a motion made by Commissioner Jablonski. The motion was seconded by Commissioner Piner and approved by all present.


Town Administrator’s Report

Mr. George, referring to the Board’s previous discussions regarding the construction of a pedestrian bridge adjacent to the Delaware Avenue Bridge, stated the process included obtaining a Conditional Letter of Map Revision (CLOMR) from the Federal Emergency Management Administration. He stated the CLOMR had been received and was forwarded to the State Highway Administration (SHA) with a request to initiate the planning phase of the project.

Commissioner Givens’ Report

Commissioner Givens expressed appreciation to the Elkton Police Department (EPD) for assistance with an individual who had a query concerning a photo posted on the department’s website.


 Commissioner Jablonski’s Report

Commissioner Jablonski expressed concerns regarding signage at the intersection of Bow and High Streets. She stated the intersection is currently a 2-way stop, and questioned if improved signage or the placement of additional stop signs would reduce the number of near misses.

Commissioner Piner’s Report

Commissioner Piner expressed appreciation to Chief Donnelly and EPD Officers for participation in a basketball event at Elkton High School on Saturday, February 17, 2018.


Commissioner Piner requested maintenance of signage throughout Town, particularly poles and signage along Bridge Street.

Commissioner Piner stated the Parks & Recreation Basketball program is winding down, and added his continued support for a Recreation / Community Center in Town.

Commissioner Piner questioned if the Department of Public Works maintained the grass at the Cemetery on Bethel Street. Mr. Handley answered in the affirmative. 


Public Comment

Mr. Richard Lemen questioned the timeframe for the construction of the proposed pedestrian bridge adjacent to the Delaware Avenue Bridge. Mr. George stated the initiation of the project will take about a year, noting that funding for the project will have to compete with projects throughout the state.


Hearing no additional business to come before the Board, Commissioner Givens adjourned the meeting at 7:12 p.m.

L. Michelle Henson

Administration Office Secretary

A VIDEO RECORDING OF THIS MEETING RETAINED AT THE ADMINISTRATION OFFICE

Note: The minutes of regularly scheduled public meetings conducted by the Mayor and Commissioners of the Town of Elkton, following their approval, are posted at www.elkton.org. The minutes, in hard copy format, are retained indefinitely by the Town of Elkton, Administration Office, 100 Railroad Avenue, Elkton, Maryland 21921.
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